

Office of the City Manager Roscoe C. Stelford, III, City Manager 121 W. Calhoun Street Woodstock, Illinois 60098 phone 815.338.4301 fax 815.334.2269 citymanager@woodstockil.gov www.woodstockil.gov

August 29, 2017

RECEIVED

AUG 3 0 2017

Ms. Courtney Avery Administrator Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board 525 West Jefferson Springfield, Illinois 62761

HEALTH FACILITIES & SERVICES REVIEW BOARD

Dear Ms. Avery:

I appreciate our phone discussion earlier today regarding the City of Woodstock's request for public hearings related to the Certificates of Need and Certificates of Exemption applications filed on behalf of Centegra Health System identified as applications: Centegra Hospital – Woodstock (17-036), Centegra Hospital – Huntley (17-037), Centegra Hospital – Woodstock (E-036-17), and Centegra Hospital – McHenry (E-037-17), all of which were received by your office on August 17th. All four applications appear to be interconnected and involve operational changes to Centegra's service levels that will impact our community.

Therefore, this correspondence is intended to serve as the City's formal request for public hearings related to all four applications, previously identified. This request expands on the previous public hearing requested in my August 21st correspondence related to Certificate of Need Application 17-036 regarding changes to the Centegra Hospital – Woodstock. In addition, the City is requesting public hearings for the following:

- Certificate of Need, Application 17-037, Centegra Hospital Huntley;
- Certificate of Exemption, Application E-036-17, Centegra Hospital Woodstock; and
- Certificate of Exemption, Application E-037-17, Centegra Hospital McHenry.



If you have any questions regarding this request, please feel free to contact me at 815/338-4301. I appreciate your assistance in this matter. Please contact me with the date and time for the public hearings, when they have been scheduled. We would be happy to work with you to facilitate the public hearings at City Hall, if you feel this would be beneficial.

Sincerely,

Roscoe C. Stelford, III

City Manager

City of Woodstock